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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


ON 10TH MARCH 2003

AND THE LEAD MEMBER FOR HOUSING SERVICES

ON 21ST MARCH 2003

FOR INFORMATION: TO THE LEAD MEMBERS FOR CORPORATE SERVICES, CHIEF EXECUTIVES, PERSONNEL AND PERFORMANCE, EDUCATION, LEISURE, SOCIAL SERVICES AND ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES  


TITLE: PROCUREMENT OF CONSTRUCTION


RECOMMENDATIONS: That the Lead Members for Development Services and Housing Services approve the commencement of the procurement of construction partners for future construction work, through an OJEC Notice Restricted Procedure.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :  

Lead Members will recall that Cabinet approved the principles of adopting a “Rethinking Construction” approach for the future procurement of construction on 11th June 2002.


A Working Group of Officers from most Directorates has been meeting for the past twelve months and substantial progress has been made.  Visits have been made to other Local Authorities and public bodies to gather information as to how they have implemented Rethinking Construction Principles.


An Open Day was held on the 1st November, 2002, with the Construction Industry to discuss such topics as; “packaging” and contract lengths etc.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)

-
The Local Government Task Force’s publication entitled “Rethinking Construction – 
Implementation Toolkit.’

· Reports to Cabinet 11th September 2001 and 11th June 2002 


ASSESSMENT OF RISK     Low

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS   Capital and Revenue Funding

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED    Yes

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED   Yes

	


CONTACT OFFICER :  Bill Taylor 0161 793 3603


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES Procurement Strategy, Capital Programme, Revenue Maintenance Budgets, Best Value Programme


1.0 Current Position
1.1
Detailed work is being progressed to enable the procurement process to commence.  The OJEC Notice has been prepared and information and a pre-qualification questionnaire has been prepared.

1.2
The placing of the OJEC Notice is the next key step in commencing the procurement process and this process is attached as a flow chart.

1.3
Once the OJEC Procurement process has commenced further detailed work will be required to prepare tender documents and evaluation models.  Lead Member(s) approval is sought to commence the process to enable timescales set out in the flowchart to be achieved.

2.0 Conclusion
2.1
This is an important element in modernising procurement and construction which links to many Council policies and is an important aspect of Best Value Reviews and CPA judgements.

2.2
The approval to commence the OJEC procurement process is crucial to achieving deadlines that will modernise the construction procurement process.

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services 
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